

Sweetwater County Solid Waste District #2 Landfill located 265 Crooks Gap County Road 23 3 Miles South of Wamsutter Main Office: 509 Indian Paintbrush Ave Bairoil, WY 82322 307-328-2084

Email: sw2sar@yahoo.com
Website: sw2sar@yahoo.com

Minutes May 16, 2024

Chairman Clawson called Regular Meeting to order at 5:32 p.m.

Board Members present in Bairoil were Secretary/Treasurer Dean Martin, Butch McFall, and Clerk/Manger Sue Rigano

Board members via telephone at Wamsutter, were Vice-Chairman Gary Waldner and Seth Rauch, Landfill Operator Ben Carter.

The guest present was CPA Jennifer Cuthbertson.

Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans was excused.

Public Comment:

Approval of Minutes of April 25, 2024.

Approval of the Agenda for May 16, 2024.

Reports:

The Wamsutter Landfill will be "Closed" Monday May 27th, 20924 and the Bairoil Transfer Site will be "Closed" Saturday May 25 and Monday May 27th, 2024.

Notices have been posted. We will re-open for business as usual on May 28th. 2024.

Update on repair of Freightliner Garbage truck.

All the parts to repair the Freightliner trash truck have been received, now we must schedule a date to take it to Billings, Mt. They expect to have it for 2-3 days.

Used Dumpster at Wamsutter-Kurt Evezich has paid for 12 old dumpsters and will probably be out the week of May 20th to pick them up.

J R Civil has rented a 30 -yard Rolloff from us, it was delivered May 15, 2024, they expect to have it for (3) months. They have a project going on in Wamsutter.

Post-Closure Cd #100046 is maturing on May 27th, 2024, we will add \$20,000 to it, creating a new CD number.

Old Business:

The ripped liner at the Landfill tore more over the winter, we had to purchase another roll of liner to make sure we had enough to complete the repair. The additional roll was delivered to the Landfill on Monday May 13, 2024. The liner repair crew, our employees and Engineer Tom Pilch have been working

all week repairing the damaged liner. Operator Ben Carter reported to the board, the one side was dry that was repaired. We put a bunch of Semi tires down in the bottom of the pit to help hold the liner in place. Our employees have been pumping water from one side over into the side of the pit that has been repaired. Solid Waste employees will be working over the weekend continuing to pump water so the repair may be completed.

Engineer Tom Pilch spoke with Chairman Clawson stating we needed to get a commercial pump. Ben stated they have a 3-inch pump that seems to be working well.

Mr. Carter stated the liner people were able to re-use some of the liner that was torn. They welded the seams and did a special kind of welding on the patches.

Chairman Clawson asked, going forward what is the plan to keep this from happening again? Mr. Carter answered we are going to line both pits with tires. In the Spring we be adding water to both sides of the pond to help hold the liner down.

At our last meeting Supervisor Evans stated Zoco wanted to bring out over 300 tires to our Landfill, Jeff accepted 50. Mr. Carter stated he called Zoco and asked them to bring the rest of the tires to use in our pit. Zoco brought out 2 Semi-Trucks of tires, Zoco has more tires they can bring and that should be enough to finish the other side of the pit.

The liner Forman stated the tires were a good idea to help hold the liner in place.

New Business:

The spare pickup we ordered <u>last year</u> has finally been delivered to us this week.

A motion was made by Vice-Chairman Gary Waldner and seconded by Secretary/Treasurer Dean Martin to order another pickup truck. Like the ones we have ordered in the past. Motion passed.

Chairman Clawson removed his hat as Chairman of the Solid Waste District, now has his mayor hat on for the Town of Bairoil, asking this question.

The Town of Bairoil has inherited a house trailer, they are wanting to clean it off the lot it sits on.

The Town of Bairoil would like to lease from the Sweetwater County Solid Waste District #2, 2 or 3 of their new roll offs.

They want to crush up this trailer house with Town equipment, put it into the roll offs and haul it off.

**Mayor Clawson is asking the district's board if they would be willing to give the Town of Bairoil a
break on mileage, delivery and or rent. Tipping fees would stay the same.

Chairman Clawson is abstaining as a discussion ensues.

Mileage starts at the Wamsutter Landfill, the first 50 miles is free then .67 cents a mile after that. The delivery fee is \$200.00, roughly 80 miles from Wamsutter to Bairoil. The first month's rent is \$250.00 per month.

Mr. Clawson stated he hopes to have the roll-offs in and out within 3 weeks.

Board member Seth Rauch stated he would be ok with dropping the delivery fee.

Vice-Chairman Gary Waldner stated he would agree with Seth as to dropping the delivery fee. A discussion ensued.

A motion was made by Dean Martin and seconded by Seth Rauch to drop the delivery fee and mileage for the Town of Bairoil, **this is a (1) time deal.** Rent and tipping fees stay the same. Motion passed. Lowell Clawson abstaining.

A motion was made by Gary Waldner and seconded by Butch McFall to go into Executive Session at 5:52 p.m. Back in regular session a t6:13 p.m.

Chairman Clawson ask if anyone had any objections to what was discussed in the executive session? No one did.

Pay Bills:

A motion was made by Dean Martin and Seconded by Seth Rauch to pay bills Check #19256 through Check #19295 including all Eft's and Dc's for \$100,047.56. Motion passed.

Next Meeting Date: June 20th, 2024

Chairman Lowell Clawson

Clerk/Manager Sue Ann Rigano

Date 6/20/24.